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COUNCIL QUESTIONS & ANSWERS 

Meeting date: May 10th  
 

1. Is there Government of Yukon or Canadian Northern Economic Development 
Agency (CANNOR) funding available to cover the cost of pop-up patios on 
roadways?  

The City of Whitehorse and CanNor staff are currently discussing options for a potential 
program to cover part of the pop-up patio construction costs. CanNor is interested in 
working with a local partner to provide support to the food and beverage industry by 
delivering special COVID-19 funding through the Regional Relief and Recovery Fund 
(RRRF). Conditional on securing a local partnership with a non-for-profit organization or 
other agency, a program would be created and could cover between 50-80 per cent of 
applicants' costs. CanNor will need to identify and establish a local partnership to 
process applications and distribute the funds. There are no Yukon Government funding 
programs available to support the patio initiative. 

 


